
Wises Lane Report – March 2023 

The Marketing suite has now been installed in Wises Lane and is due to be officially opened on 16th 

March. This will give Parishioners the chance to make any complaints direct to BDW. 

Our scheduled meeting with Barratts is on 14th March and any issues that arise from this I will 

report to Council on the 16th March. 

I have been informed by Swale BC that the Playstool  S106 money can be used for the  proposed new 

toilets in the Playstool. This was as a result of BDW and Hinge supporting our arguments and request 

for a change of use. See letter attached.   

There is one further planning application, to be considered by Council this month.   

As mentioned in earlier reports the existing website to provide information for local residents has 

been provided by the developers David Wilson Homes and can be found at 

www.Wiseslanedevelopment.co.uk. 

 

There is still no further news of any discoveries from the archaeological investigation which was due 

to finish the end of February.  There is no update on the housebuilding however work is about to 

start on the construction of the Chestnut Street roundabout and the first phase of the Spine Road.   

 

There has been no further progress on the provision of the extension to footpath ZR121 although I 

understand that Swale BC have passed the funding across to KCC.     

 

Complaints have been received on a number of issues and passed on to the Site Manager at Barratts 

and these have been circulated to Councillors. As a result of a request from the Monitoring group 

Barratts have agreed to acknowledge any complaints made through to them, but responses are slow 

because of the need to consult managers operating the site. However, a number of replies have 

been received by complainants demonstrating positive action by BDW. 

 

As reported last month residents in the area and also elsewhere in the Parish are still affected 

regarding a road closure of Wises Lane which began on the 31st January 2023 for 8 weeks followed 

by a further 10 weeks of traffic control temporary lights for new drainage and kerb realignment 

works. Information has continued to be provided to Parishioners about these works on the Councils 

website and social media pages.  

A closure of part of Cryalls lane, for UK Power Networks, for works with regard to the Wises Lane 

development, is likely shortly and I will update the Council.   

  

John Fassenfelt March 2023 
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